CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Multi Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC

May 13, 2015
Present

Sharon Alexander, Pitt County Social Services

Ken Becker, Family Endeavors

Devinder Culver, Greenville Police Department

Georgia Ensley, Shelter & Care, Port Human Services

Deloris Farmer, Pitt County Planning

Greg Gauss, United Way of Pitt County

Joyce C. Jones, STRIVE

Tonette Latham, Greenville Community Shelter

Gloria Leak, Vocational Rehabilitation


Linda Mandell, Pitt County Planning

Catonnia Pitt, Center for Family Violence

Tina Rogers, VOA SSVF

Tujuanda Sanders, Greenville Housing Authority

Bob Williams, Greenville Community Shelter

Selma Whitaker, STRIVE

Talaika Williams, ECHB

Minutes

Minutes for April 2015 were reviewed.  Bob Williams motioned to accept, motion was 2nd by Georgia Ensley and the minutes were passed.

Point in Time Count Update

The deadline was moved to May 15.  We are waiting to hear and should have an update for the next meeting.
Coordinated Assessment Update
Greg Gauss and Bob Williams had a call with NCCEH and discussed needed changes to coordinated assessment.  Should have ready for the June meeting.

NC HMIS Update
Pitt County will have individual training in late June or July.  In the future, we will be able to extract specific information so we can build our own reports.

Housing Updates

Georgia Ensley has five openings in the ECBH program and asked if anyone had referrals.

Tujuanda Sanders at Greenville Housing Authority reports no openings in any programs.

Tonette Latham has no openings in the Shelter’s programs.

SOAR Update
	Unsheltered SOAR
	Apr 2015
	Totals

	Referrals
	1
	100

	Submitted
	0
	46

	Approved
	1
	19

	Denied
	0
	7

	Pending
	3
	-

	Closed – Other reasons
	0
	18


Announcements

The new Shelter is 80% done.  They are waiting for Greenville Utilities to do what they have to do to have a permanent power supply.  It was also decided to open the upstairs apartments in the administrative building.  To be eligible, a person must have a regular job (not disability)  with a $725 minimum per month and will be able to stay no more than six months.  The Shelter will retain 15% of the person’s income as rent and they will be required to save 30% of their income which will be returned when they leave.  This will create a savings for deposits so that the person can move into regular housing.  There are two people renting at this time.  These availability is open to people besides those in the Shelter.  Applications are reviewed at the weekly housing meeting.  It is hoped that eventually there will be a “supervisor” who will live there (someone from the police or fire department who holds some position of authority).  An ex-offender is eligible for residency if the offense is not a violent one.
Georgia Ensley stated an apartment in New Gern doesn’t do a background check because he has so many empty units.  

A flyer was distributed on the “Rock & Toss Fundraiser” to be held Saturday, May 30 at Hometown Harley Davidson in Winterville with food and live concert.  Contact Alan Mendenhall for information at 252-355-9556 or menapparel@centurylink.net.

Tujuanda Sanders announced HOPWA funds are available.  Contact her for information.
Next Meeting:  June 10, 2015 at 9:00am at the Multi Purpose Room, Greenville Housing Authority.
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